CORRESPONDENCE/CYFATEBIAD

Mr. Terry Faulkner's letter on the subject of yet another HGV entering Moylegrove village, but unable to proceed having to reverse a considerable distance.

It was also noted that Mr. Faulkner kindly offered to display village notices, and forward these to Pam Ashton for the village e-mail list.

The Clerk has spoken to Mr. Faulkner and thanked him for his continuing interest in the work of the Council.

FINANCE/CYLLID

As agreed at the July Meeting cheque for £50 each were signed and will be sent to Macmillan Cancer Support & Eisteddfor Brynberian plus £20 cheque to renew our subscription to the Moylegrove Newsletter. The latter will contain a request that the next edition of the Newsletter includes a mention of the National Park Authority online walking group directory.

NEVERN CASTLE

Cllr. Ron Rees reported that the repair of the Marquee is ongoing. The Marquee has limited life and a patch repair is recommended.

TYCANNOL WOODS

Nothing to report.

COUNCIL VACANCY - Moylegrove Ward.

In accordance with the usual procedure a Notice has been displayed in the village inviting applications for the one vacancy due to the retirement of Mr. Terry Faulkner.